RUMBURGH PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING — 11th June 2014
Start 7.30pm

The chairman, Pieter van Dijk, welcomed councillors Charlotte Binder,
Stephen Stannard, Julie Flatt, Roger Davis, Robert Myhill, Stephen Stannard.
The clerk Stephen Wilson was in attendance.

Apologies were received from councillors Paul Spill, Work related.

Declarations of Interest - None
Public Forum — None

Minutes of previous meeting 7" May 2014 approved and signed as a true
record.

Parish Clerks report on matters arising and Council action points:

The clerk advised that he had contacted housing with regard allocation of
social housing in the village, with no positive result.

Noted that the Aldous Corner notice board support legs had not yet been
repaired, councilor Davis apologized and said they would be done before the
next meeting.

Due to next years elections it was agreed to move the Parish Meeting and
council AGM to Wednesday 13" May and it was also agreed that this date
would be kept for these meeting in future.

Finances — balances as follows — C/Acct: £4320.98; BP/Acct: £1295.70.

No cheques for approval.

The clerk advised the council of 2015 general elections on 7" May with
particular regard to ensuring sufficient funds were in reserve in case of a
contested Parish Council Election.

The Council agreed to transfer an additional £1000.00 to our deposit account.

Planning: Approval only — DC/14/0531/LBC Pleasure Ground Cottage.

Correspondence — Confirmation from Mark Kerridge Suffolk C.C. Highways
that 30mph roundels on “The Street” were being reinstated and SLOW
warnings either side of “The Buck” bend were being painted on the road, with
a time scale of end June.

Confirmation that new replacement post box at Aldous Corner will be in place
also by the end of June.

Next Meeting — Wednesday July 9" @ 7.30pm

The meeting closed 19.55
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